

County Animal Shelter Services Available to City Residents

eginning Jan. 2, city residents may obtain pet adoption and surrender services at the Michael R. Frey Animal Shelter, 4500 West Ox Road.

These services are made possible through a memorandum of understanding with Fairfax County. The city changed this service after a longstanding contract with a local

continued on page 2



Over the years Friends of Fairfax County Animal Shelter has funded care for so many special pets in need, such as Sailor Moon and her miracle puppies.

Sailor Moon was delivered to the Fairfax County Animal Shelter very pregnant. The shelter's network of savvy fosters took great care of her until she was ready to give birth. Sailor Moon successfully delivered seven beautiful puppies; however, an emergency C-section was needed to save her life as one of the remaining puppies became stuck in her birth canal. Two more puppies were delivered successfully. The Friends of Fairfax County Animal Shelter is happy to share that Sailor Moon and all of her puppies have been adopted into loving forever homes.

Find more heartwarming success stories at ffcas.org/success-stories/.



2023-24 Mayor and City Council

Catherine S. Read (mayor)
Billy M. Bates
Kate G. Doyle Feingold
Jeffrey C. Greenfield
So P. Lim
D. Thomas Ross
Jon R. Stehle, Jr.



INSIDE CITYSCENE

INSIDE OIT ISCENE
City News
Council Reporter 3
Wastewater Pipe Repair 4
Blenheim Gravestones Restored $\dots5$
Five Minutes with Annie de la Torre \dots 5
Live Life in the Arts 6
Meet Our New Urban Forester 7
Nominations Sought for 2023 Women of Influence Award 8

CITY NEWS

Holiday Closure and Service Information

Sunday, Jan. 1 (New Year's Day)

- Closed: Fairfax Museum and Visitor Center
- CUE Bus: no service

Monday, Jan. 2 (New Year's Day observed)

- Closed: city government offices, DMV Select, General District Court, Fairfax Museum and Visitor Center
- CUE Bus: modified weekday service

Monday, Jan. 16 (Martin Luther King, Jr. Day)

- Closed: city government offices,
 DMV Select, General District Court
- CUE Bus: modified weekday service

Holiday Refuse and Recycling Collection Schedule

- Jan 2: no service
- Jan. 3: Monday and Tuesday routes collected
- Jan 16: no service
- Jan. 17: Monday and Tuesday routes collected

Please note: there may be a delay in yard debris collection citywide Jan. 2-7 and Jan. 16-21. Please leave items at the curb until they are collected. Info: fairfaxva.gov (search "Refuse Holiday"), 703-385-7837

Museum, Blenheim Closure Schedule: Jan. 3 – Feb. 2

From Jan. 3 to Feb. 2, two historic facilities will close:

- Fairfax Museum and Visitor Center, 10209 Main St. Galleries will be closed. The visitor center and restrooms will remain open from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. daily.
- Historic Blenheim, 3610 Blenheim Blvd. The Historic Blenheim House and the Civil War Interpretive Center will be closed for visitors. The grounds will be accessible for walkers from dawn to dusk. Info: fairfaxva.gov/visitors,

Info: fairfaxva.gov/visitors, 703-385-8414



It's easier than ever to subscribe to Fairfax City's e-newsletters. Text *keyword* to 888-492-1526.

Keywords for popular e-newsletters:

CityNews

(news and videos)

CitySchools

(CloseUp)

Sustainability

(environmental sustainability)

CityArts

(arts, performances, concerts)

CityPD

(arrests and crime reports)

Transportation

(transportation projects and news)

Museum

(exhibits, programs)

General District Court Services: Jan. 3, Jan. 17

On Jan. 3 and 17, General District Court will not hold court, but court offices will be open. *Info: 703-385-7866*

Recycle Holiday Greenery

Fairfax City refuse customers may place trees, garland, wreaths, and live holiday greenery at the curb on their collection day. Remember to remove ornaments, tinsel, wires, and other such elements, so the greenery can be made into mulch.

Need Help Paying Your Past Due Water Bill?

The Low-Income Household Water Assistance Program is a temporary federally funded program created to assist low-income households with water and wastewater bills. If your household water or wastewater services have been cut off or you have received a disconnection notice, you may be eligible. The program is administered by the Virginia Department of Social Services in partnership with Promise Network. For assistance, call 888-373-9908 or visit fairfaxwater.org/LIHWAP.

Animal Shelter Services

continued from page 1

animal hospital ended and no other suitable locations were available within city limits.

The Frey Animal Shelter offers numerous robust services not previously available to Fairfax City residents, including sheltering, adoption, and surrender services.

Please visit fairfaxcounty.gov/ animalshelter to learn more about the services available, view adoptable pets, and find out what's happening at the shelter.

Reasa Currier, animal sheltering director, is excited about the new partnership, and looks forward to Fairfax City residents visiting the shelter. "The partnership brings together our communities, and I'm certain that the residents will be pleased with the new services," she said.

The Friends of the Fairfax County Animal Shelter, a 501 (c) (3) organization, was formed in 2006 to raise money to supplement the shelter's budget (which at the time was only \$10,000 for discretionary spending). This amount was not enough to provide emergency medical care for the number of pets the shelter received. The shelter was unable to save all the adoptable animals because funds were not available to treat medical conditions.

Evelyn Grieve has served as Friends president since 2006 and chief executive officer of Friends since 2019. "We have been blessed to have the honor to help all the pets in our community receive the care they need while they wait for their forever home," she said.

The Friends group provides up to 25% of the shelter's annual budget. To learn more about Friends, please visit ffcas.org. To donate, visit ffcas.org/ways-to-donate.

COUNCIL REPORTER

PLEASE NOTE: summaries have been edited. To read the full Council Reporter, visit *fairfaxva.gov* and click on "City Meetings."

COUNCIL ACTIONS OF NOV. 15, 2022

PRESENTATIONS AND PROCLAMATIONS

Presentation of a proclamation acknowledging Nov. 26, 2022, as Small Business Saturday in the City of Fairfax.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

- Approved, unanimously, the adoption of the agenda **CONSENT AGENDA**
- Approved, unanimously: Consideration of the FY 2024 Budget Guidelines; Consideration of approval of a road closure for the Sunday, May 21, 2023 (rain date June 4, 2023) Old Town Fairfax Business Association (OTFBA) Asian Festival on Main pursuant to the City Council Road Closure Policy; and Introduction of an ordinance to grant charitable real estate tax exemption for the property at 9485 Fairfax Blvd., Unit 304.

PUBLIC HEARINGS

- Approved, unanimously, rezoning 10723 Main St. from RH Residential High to PDM Planned Development-Mixed Use while pertaining the Architectural Control Overlay District to allow the development of the subject property in compliance with the Master Development Plan.
- Approved, unanimously, the request for a Major Certificate of Appropriateness for 10 townhouses, on Fairfax Presbyterian Church, 10723 Main St., subject to conditions (as may be amended by City Council).
- Public hearing on proposed new street names to replace the 14 roadways within the City of Fairfax. (No Council action)
- Public hearing on the draft City of Fairfax 2023 Legislative Program. (No Council action)

ITEMS NOT REQUIRING A PUBLIC HEARING

Approved, unanimously, the proposed General Fund reserve policies as amended.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approved, unanimously, the Sept. 27, 2022, regular meeting minutes.

APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

- Approved, unanimously, to appoint Kelsey Sandoval to the Commission on the Arts, Manisha Maskay to the Fairfax Village in the City Advisory Board, and Douglas Stewart to the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board.
- Approved, unanimously, to reappoint Annalisa Casazza to the Commission on the Arts, and Gail Wade to the George Mason University Fairfax Campus Advisory Board.

COUNCIL ACTIONS OF NOV. 29, 2022

PRESENTATIONS AND PROCLAMATIONS

Presentation by Michelle Gowdy, Virginia Municipal League, acknowledging Councilmember Jon Stehle for his year of service as President of Virginia Municipal League.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Approved, unanimously, the adoption of the agenda. (Councilmember Yi was absent.)

CONSENT AGENDA

Approved, unanimously: Consideration of a resolution approving a new policy for remote participation in City Council meetings by the Mayor and City Councilmembers; Consideration of a resolution for the reappropriation of capital and operating project funds and Component Unit School Board funds to FY 2023 that were appropriated in FY 2022 and have not yet been spent or committed as of June 30, 2022; Introduction of an ordinance to City Code Chapter 10 (Buildings and Building Regulations), Article I (In General), Section 10-5 pertaining to the residential rental inspection program; Introduction of an ordinance amending City Code Chapter 90 (Taxation), Article II (Real Property Taxes), Division 3 pertaining to tax relief program exemptions for the elderly and disabled; Introduction of an ordinance authorizing "quick-take" condemnation of a right-of-way dedication and various easements on certain real property at 4040 Jermantown Road; Introduction of a supplemental appropriation resolution in the amount of \$103,000 to fund and implement a Commercial Driver's License Bonus Program to help promote, hire, and retain qualified commercial drivers. (Councilmember Yi was absent.)

PUBLIC HEARINGS

- Approved, unanimously, that the City Council continue the public hearing and defer action until Dec. 13, 2022, on the request for a special use permit to allow upperstory residential/mixed uses in the CR Commercial Retail Zoning District and Architectural Control Overlay District; for consideration of four special exceptions to modify the maximum density, minimum lot area, minimum required yards and maximum building coverage standards, to modify the minimum parking requirement, to modify the cross access requirements, and to modify the street tree requirements; and for consideration of a major certificate of appropriateness at 9640 Fairfax Blvd. (Councilmember Yi was absent.)
- Approved, unanimously, that the City Council adopt an ordinance to grant charitable real estate tax exemption for the property located at 9485 Fairfax Blvd., Unit 304. (Councilmember Yi was absent.)

ITEMS NOT REQUIRING A PUBLIC HEARING

- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Confederate Lane to Continental Lane in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Lee Street to Lilac continued on page 6



Innovative Technique Used to Repair Wastewater Pipe

All water used in Fairfax City homes and businesses is conveyed through a network of sealed pipes to Fairfax County's wastewater treatment plant in Lorton, where it is cleaned and released into Pohick Creek. The city owns capacity at the plant and reimburses the county for all wastewater treatment and capital improvements.

Wastewater flows downhill through gravity sewers wherever possible, and pump stations force



wastewater up and over high points where necessary. These pressurized pipes are called force mains.

The city maintains four pump stations. The force main at the Byrd Drive station, which runs four feet beneath Byrd Drive and terminates at Maple Street, requires rehabilitation to ensure the pipe does not fail, which could result in sanitary service disruptions, environmental harm, and more extensive (and expensive) repairs.

Six hundred fifty-one feet of cast iron pipe has been identified for rehabilitation at the Byrd Drive station. Rather than excavate and replace the existing six-inch diameter pipe, the city's contractor MILES OF WASTEWATER COLLECTION PIPES

PUMP STATIONS

651

feet of cast iron pipe that has been identified for rehabilitation at the Byrd Drive station

40 age of the existing pipe, in years

6 diameter of the existing pipe, in inches

will reline the inside of the pipe to extend its useful life expectancy. A small device will be pulled through the length of the 40-year-old pipe and spray a thin layer of epoxy that will harden and form a new lining.

The project, slated to begin mid-January and be completed early this year, may require short-term lane closures, and some areas may be coned off for several days. Some excavation in the right-of-way may be necessary, and a temporary sewer bypass may be required, but sanitary service is not expected to be impacted.

To stay informed about this project and other infrastructure work, sign up for the city's e-newsletter, City Clips, at fairfaxva.gov/cityclips (select the "Public Works Projects and News").



THE CITY NEEDS PEOPLE LIKE YOU

SERVE ON CITY BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Board of Architectural Review (one vacancy for a business representative, and one city resident); Board of Building Code Appeals (one mechanical or plumbing vacancy); Human Services Committee (one vacancy); Economic Development Authority (one vacancy for city resident); and the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board (two vacancies). Vacancies are subject to change.

To apply, visit fairfaxva.gov and search "boards and vacancies," or call 703-385-7935.

BLENHEIM GRAVESTONES RESTORED





On April 1, 2022, the marble gravestone marking the 1855 burial of Rezin Willcoxon at Historic Blenheim fell over. Kline Memorials, a Manassas-based firm that has worked in the city cemetery, was contracted to repair the fallen stone.

Kline fabricated a new granite base to replace the old one. A layer of cement was placed beneath the new stone for leveling and support. The marble headstone was inserted into the base and attached with silicone and epoxy.

As part of the \$1,950 conservation contract, Kline also righted a fallen sandstone grave marker that predates the Willcoxon family and straightened a headstone and several other footstones.

"It was necessary to address the fallen stones for the protection of the stones themselves," said historic resources specialist Andrea Loewenwarter. "We want to make sure that they are preserved over time."

There are seven known burials in the cemetery at Historic Blenheim, six of which have gravestones, headstones, or footstones commemorating their lives. Another five or six stones are scattered around the cemetery, but the passage of time has erased their connection to the lives the stones mark. A study conducted in 2004 using ground penetrating radar identified 52 possible and 25 suspicious gravesites in and around the fenced area.

5 MINUTES WITH ...

ANNIE DE LA TORRE

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT UTILITIES COORDINATOR



I have worked with the city for seven years. I started as a temporary part-time customer service representative with Parks and Recreation, primarily working at the Sherwood Center. I was hired as a temporary zoning technician with the Community Development and Planning Department and was eventually brought on permanently. From CDP, I was hired as the Public Works Department administrative assistant and, most recently, was promoted to utilities coordinator.

I grew up in West Springfield and am very familiar with the City of Fairfax. I graduated from Northern Virginia Community College with an associate degree and a bookkeeping certificate. I love working and providing service to a community that is located in the region where I was raised.

The big picture of the utilities coordinator role is to provide guidance and direction about the stormwater and wastewater programs that City Council approved and adopted. I am responsible for ensuring

that residents receive the benefits of the Stormwater Utility Credit Program, Wastewater Lateral Repair and Replacement Program, Wastewater Fee Adjustment Program, and the Stormwater Utility Appeals process.

I managed the implementation of the city's stormwater utility, including annual billing, the fee credit program, and the appeals process. I administer the Wastewater Lateral Repair and Replacement Program and provide direction to residents and property owners inquiring about replacing or repairing their sewer lateral lines and applying for reimbursement. I am the main point of contact for Fairfax Water and wastewater charge inquiries. I help customers analyze the water usage and related wastewater fees on their quarterly statements.

The Public Works stormwater team is very passionate about their work and engaging with the community about active projects and programs. Our team values community feedback and strives to provide top-notch service to our residents and property owners.

I am excited to continue to reach out to city residents, raise awareness about the stormwater utility credit program, and promote positive stormwater practices by participating in and hosting more events. Connecting with the public at events and receiving feedback about the stormwater and wastewater programs gives Public Works a better understanding of the types of improvements we may be able to make to our programs.





Bonita Lestina Old Town Hall Performance Series -Trio Niche

Old Town Hall Baroque Chamber Music 8 p.m. Jan. 6



ArtScreen:
The
Diving Bell
and the
Butterfly
7:30 p.m.
Jan. 13,
Sherwood
Center

The true story of *Elle* editor Jean-Dominique Bauby who suffers a stroke and has to live with an almost totally paralyzed body. 2007 - PG -13.

Friday Morning Music Club Noon Jan. 19, Old Town Hall



Bonita Lestina Old Town Hall Performance Series: Pianist Sylvia Jiang 8 p.m. Jan. 20

Bonita Lestina Old Town Hall Performance Series -Chocolate Lovers Concert: The Hot Lanes and Bobby J 8 p.m. Feb. 3, Sherwood Center

COUNCIL REPORTER

continued from page 3

- Street in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, unanimously, the renaming of Mosby Road from Grefe Park west to Orchard Drive to Orchard Court in the City of Fairfax.
- Approved, unanimously, the renaming of Mosby Road from Burke Station Road to Grefe Park to Grefe Drive in the City of Fairfax.
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Mosby Woods Drive to Fair Woods Drive in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 4-3, the renaming of Old Lee Highway to Blenheim Boulevard in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Ross, and Stehle, and Mayor Meyer. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon, Miller, and Yi.)
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Plantation Parkway to Fair Woods Parkway in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Raider Lane to Fox Lane in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Ranger Road to Cardinal Road in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 5-1, the renaming of Reb Street to Cross Lane in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Harmon, Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmember Yi.)
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Scarlet Circle to Crimson Circle in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 5-1, the renaming of Singleton Circle to Concord Circle in the City of Fairfax. (In favor:

- Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle, and Yi. Opposed: Councilmember Harmon.)
- Approved, unanimously, the renaming of Stonewall Avenue to Stone Wall Avenue in the City of Fairfax.
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of Traveler Street to Old Robin Street in the City of Fairfax. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, unanimously, the renaming of Lee Highway from Kamp Washington to west of the city line in the designated map as the red line to Main Street in the City of Fairfax.
- Approved, unanimously, to continue the name Fairfax Boulevard as designated on the map as the blue line to continue to be named Fairfax Boulevard in the City of Fairfax.
- Approved, 4-2, the renaming of the section of the roadway from Fairfax Circle to U.S. Route 29 on the map as the purple line to Blenheim Boulevard. (In favor: Councilmembers Lim, Miller, Ross, and Stehle. Opposed: Councilmembers Harmon and Yi.)
- Approved, 5-0-1, a resolution adopting the City of Fairfax 2023 Legislative Program, and directed staff to forward the city's 2023 Legislative Program to the city's General Assembly delegation. (In favor: Councilmembers Harmon, Lim, Miller, Ros, and Stehle. Abstained: Councilmember Yi.)

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approved, unanimously, the Oct. 11, 2022, regular meeting minutes.

APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

- Approved, unanimously, to appoint: Taylor Geaghan to the Commission for Women, Filomena Crawford to the Commission for Women, Johnelle Brown to the Commission for Women, and Charish Bishop to the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board.
- Approved, unanimously, to reappoint: Anita Light to the Fairfax Area Long Term Care Coordination Council, Mark Angres to the Planning Commission, and Sharon Clark Chang to the Commission on the Arts.

Meet Our New Urban Forester

After two months on the job, we caught up with the city's new urban forester, Anna Safford, She is a certified arborist, a certified arborist municipal specialist, and is tree risk assessment-qualified by the International Society of Arboriculture. Anna has a bachelor's degree from Virginia Tech in forest resources and conservation with a concentration in urban forestry.

Growing up I was a very active, outdoorsy kid. My neighborhood backed up to the Cross-County Trail and Accotink Creek, near Mantua, where I spent much of my time traipsing through the creek or on long runs with my cross-country teammates. Throughout my childhood the trail was my happy place and it's where I first fell in love with the outdoors.

When I went to Virginia Tech, I knew I wanted to study something related to the outdoors. I stumbled upon urban forestry and arboriculture in a college course, where I learned that I could have a career working outside with trees while still living in a city. It resonated as an opportunity to have a large impact on a community, as I learned that more than 80% of the population lives in an urban area.

Before moving back to Virginia, I was the urban forester for the City of Davis, Calif., working in operations. In early 2022, I moved back to Northern Virginia, working briefly for Fairfax County, reviewing tree conservation through land development, before joining the City of Fairfax.

The first two months have been focused on acquainting myself with current city processes and policies, introduction meetings with key staff and departments, and filling immediate needs in reviewing development plans and tree removal permits. In addition, part of my time has been focused on long-term

projects such as preparing a request for proposal for a city tree inventory.

The goal for 2023 is to continue establishing baselines on the health, structure, and condition of the city's urban forest and related policies. One planned project for the year is conducting a city-tree inventory and urban tree canopy assessment to better understand the state of our urban forest.

The biggest risk to Fairfax City's trees is improper urban forest planning, which can miss the forest for the trees. It requires a dynamic policy that adapts to the changing urban environment and its stressors. Urban trees are often seen as infrastructure to be managed and are largely forgotten as a living community. Growing and sustaining a resilient urban forest necessitates holistic decision-making and innovative approaches to new challenges.

I encourage community members to participate in their urban forest. The more we can all see the urban forest as the community we live in and are a part of, the more we will grow a healthier, sustainable forest. Participating can be any-

I encourage community members to participate in their urban forest. The more we can all see the urban forest as the community we live in and are a part of, the more we will grow a healthier, sustainable forest.

— Anna Safford



thing from planting a new tree to learning the species that are on your property or favorite trail.





City Hall • 10455 Armstrong St. • Fairfax, VA 22030

Cityscene is produced by the city's Communications and Marketing Office

Matthew Kaiser, Communications & Marketing Director Communications & Marketing Office: 703-385-7855 (TTY: 711) City Manager, Mayor, and City Council: 703-385-7850 (TTY: 711)

Catherine S. Read

(Catherine.Read@fairfaxva.gov)

City Council

Billy M. Bates Kate G. Doyle Feingold (Kate.DoyleFeingold@fairfaxva.gov) Jeffrey C. Greenfield

So P. Lim D. Thomas Ross Jon R. Stehle, Jr.

(Billy.Bates@fairfaxva.gov) (Jeff.Greenfield@fairfaxva.gov) (So.Lim@fairfaxva.gov) (Tom.Ross@fairfaxva.gov) (Jon.Stehle@fairfaxva.gov)

City Manager Rob Stalzer (Rob.Stalzer@fairfaxva.gov)

contact us WeCare@fairfaxva.gov

 Large Print Recorded

Braille

Cityscene is mailed to city residents and businesses by the first of the month and published on the city website. It is published by the Communications and Marketing Office to inform the public of government actions and events of interest in the city. Information is subject to change after publication. Cityscene is available in large print, Braille, and audio upon request.

Para solicitar ayuda con servicios de la ciudad o preguntas sobre esta publicación, por favor llame al 703.385.7800.

본 간행물과 관련하여 문의 사항이 있으시면

22 **703-385-7800** (으)로 전화 주시기 바랍니다.

Follow us: @CityofFairfaxVA









To report a problem or request a service, please use Fairfax City Resolve. Look for the "Report" button on fairfaxva.gov.



Nominations Sought for **2023 Women** of Influence **Award**

The City of Fairfax Commission for Women seeks nominations for its Women of Influence Award, which acknowledges and celebrates these community leaders.

The nomination period begins Jan. 1 and runs through Feb. 11.

The commission is looking for women who live in the City of Fairfax, are leaders who positively impact the lives of city residents, and who model what it means to Live Life Connected.

This is your opportunity to recognize and celebrate the outstanding women who are making a significant impact on the lives of city residents.

Please submit nominations online at fairfaxva.gov (search "Women of Influence"). An awards ceremony and reception will be held in March during Women's

History Month at a City Council meeting (date to be determined).

Past recipients of the Women of Influence Award include

- Fairfax High School gymnastics coach Susan Barborek (2020)
- Former Planning Commission chair Janet Jaworski (2020)
- Former City Council member Jennifer Passey (2021)
- Hildie Carney, history activist, former HFCI president, and community activist; and Carolyn Sutterfield, senior advocate (2022).

For more information or to request a paper nomination, email Lesley.Abashian@fairfaxva.gov or call 703-385-7894.